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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO: 1307-A 

COMMITTEE: Housing and Buildings

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to department of buildings inspectors
	SPONSORS: Council Members Williams and Kallos (by request of the Mayor)


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. No. 1307-A would broaden the qualifications for inspectors at the Department of Buildings (DOB) who inspect medical and natural gas piping systems, backflow prevention and electrical work to include formal training and education or completion of an apprenticeship program, in combination with work experience in the construction industry. The legislation would also broaden the qualifications for inspectors who conduct other types of inspections to include formal training, education, a license or certification in a relevant discipline, or completion of an apprenticeship program in combination with work experience in the construction industry. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately. 
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2019
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY18

	FY Succeeding Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY19

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: This legislation is intended and expected to increase the number of inspectors eligible to perform work at DOB. The proposed legislation is expected to increase the number of inspectors DOB can hire and it would not have an impact on personnel costs and associated fringe benefits cost because such costs are reflected in the current financial plan. The Department’s Fiscal 2018 Adopted Budget supports a workforce of 1,664 full-time positions, which includes 554 inspectors. Currently, the actual headcount at DOB totals 1,630 positions and DOB has stated that there are currently 40 vacancies for inspector positions. Therefore, the current budget would absorb any costs associated with hiring additional inspectors. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: Not applicable. 

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division
			           New York City Department of Buildings 	
 			         
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Sarah Gastelum, Principal Financial Analyst 
					

[bookmark: _GoBack]ESTIMATED REVIEWED BY:	Eric Bernstein, Counsel
				Rebecca Chasan, Counsel 
				
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council on October 13, 2016, as Intro. No. 1307 and was referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings (Committee). The legislation was amended after introduction. A hearing was held by the Committee on the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1307-A, on June 13, 2017, and the bill was laid over. The legislation will be considered by the Committee on October 30, 2017. Following a successful Committee vote, the bill will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on October 31, 2017.

DATE PREPARED: October 25, 2017
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